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St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2018 AGM

This year Isaac came into his own with regard to steeple keeping.

He regularly checked the bells when he set up the clapper stays for the Friday learners practice. There was only one stay brake on number 8 bell this year and we were fortunate to have Mark replace it within two days. Whites annual maintenance on 13 February 2018 was comprehensive. There were three points noted for further work –
1 There are some metal bell fittings should be cleaned and painted. 
2 Number 8 bell rope was shredding on the tail piece. 

3 The Sanctus bell enclosure needs to be cleared of pigeon muck before making it bird proof.
Mark was impressed by the general cleanliness of the bell chamber, the gantry and floor had been recently cleaned and the tools had been placed in a bench box in the ringing chamber. He also approved of the bell frame touch up painting that Isaac Sophie and David had done. It is 12 years since the bells were installed.
Isaac also provided a new set of muffles for the bells, which he made himself and which are far superior to the old ones. 
Another project of Isaac is the provision of a dumb bell to be erected in the clock chamber and used for ‘benign’ practice when required. He has designed and made this at work with the approval of Reaction Engines who donated the materials and frame.

Isaac has been the driving force behind most of the projects at St Helens this year. His knowledge and expertise is now quite extensive. It has been exhilarating working with him and I look forward to doing so for another year.

Many thanks to Mark, Tim, Brian and David for all their help and 

to Susan for her extensive use of the bells for teaching.
Reg Sidlow and Isaac O’ Shea

Steeplekeepers – St Helens

24 April 2018
